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In the other areas of the state, the board expects growth of 9.8% in Pinal County, 4.0% in Yuma County, 7.9%
in the southern edges of Tucson, and 2.3% in various northern regions, including the Prescott and Lake Havasu
areas.

Construction Schedule

The board estimates that it will oversee 64 new school construction projects in FY 2005.  Of the total, SFB
estimates that 27 projects will be ongoing from a previous year and will be completed in FY 2005, and that 37
projects will begin construction in FY 2005.

Cost Estimates

The table below provides detail on the board’s estimated FY 2005 expenditures.

Source of Financing FY 05 Spending FY 05 Balance
FY 03 Lease-Purchase ($400 M) 1/ $    8.9 M $   0.0
FY 04 Lease-Purchase ($250 M) 1/ 87.3 M 0.0
FY 05 Lease-Purchase ($250 M) 1/ 165.0 M 85.0 M 2/

New School Facilities Fund     58.4 M     1.9 M
TOTAL $319.7 M $86.9 M

____________
1/ Amount in parentheses equals original issuance.
2/ Required to complete projects started in FY 2005.

The board estimates spending a total of $319.7 million in FY 2005, including $261.2 million from prior and
future lease-purchase proceeds and $58.4 million in cash financing that has been recouped by replacing prior
cash expenditures with lease-purchase proceeds.

Of the total spent from lease-purchase proceeds, $96.2 million is for on-going projects that will be completed
in FY 2005 and $165.0 million is for projects that will begin construction in FY 2005.  The $165.0 million in
FY 2005 expenditures would be included as part of the FY 2005 $250.0 million lease-purchase agreement.
This would leave the board with a balance of $85.0 million in lease-purchase proceeds at the end of FY 2005;
however, the $85.0 million would be required in FY 2006 (and beyond) to complete the projects.  It is
necessary for the board to enter into a $250.0 million agreement in FY 2005, rather than a $165.0 million
agreement, as a lease-purchase agreement requires the board to include the full value of the lease-purchased
projects in the agreement.

The $58.4 million in cash financing from the New School Facilities Fund is for expenditures that the board can
not initially incorporate into a lease-purchase agreement, including land, design fees, and transfers to the
Emergency Deficiencies Correction Fund.  The funding is derived from previous cash expenditures that the
board has been able to recoup by making those prior cash expenditures a part of a lease-purchase agreement.
The SFB can do this because the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) allows the board, as a public issuer of
Certificates of Participation, to recoup any construction expenses made 60 days prior to issuing an Intent to
Issue letter.  The board has issued these letters each time it has entered into a lease-purchase agreement,
beginning with the FY 2003 agreement.  Any cash payments made to districts for construction expenses, then,
are eligible to become part of a future lease-purchase financing agreement.
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